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MINUTES
Thursday, December 08, 2011
PRESENT:  Bob O’Brien, Proctor Wentworth, Matthew Murphy, Brian Vass 
CALL TO ORDER: Chairman O’Brien called the meeting to order at 7:02 PM followed by the pledge of allegiance to the flag
VISITORS: Reporter Penny Williams and Selectman Priscilla Lindquist were welcomed by Chairman O’Brien
VISITOR COMMENTS: None
OPENING COMMENTS:
Matt Murphy…

· Reported that while the proposed Recreation Dept budget came in 4½ % under last year’s budget it indicated a 5% to 5.48% increase for the Recreation Assistant’s salary (dependent on the number of children) but less than a 2% increase for the Recreation Director’s salary. He also reported that the proposed budget reflects 5 paid positions and that the salaries of the soccer director and assistant soccer directors would be down 4.58%
· Raised question regarding Summer Recreation fees
         -     Selectman Lindquist advised that fee income is not reflected in the budget

         -     Raised question as to whether or not fees cover salaries of the Recreation 

               Director and the Assistant Recreation Director…mention made that

               Recreation Director is also a full time teacher…last year $68K teacher

               salary plus $28K from town Summer job…questions 5% pay raise…if

               person receives cost of living raise or step increase should that person

               also receive an increase as a town employee?
         Chairman O’brien…

         -     Regarding the Town Budget, the overall Selectmen’s request has been

               basically met with the police and library being slightly over level-funding.

               Emily from the library reported that the windows installed will result in a

               cost saving. He desires more discussion regarding the 17.59% increase in

               the 2010 Children’s Librarian’s salary.
         -     While the School Budget came in ½ % under last year’s budget he feels

                that there is room for improvement (ref: Jorge Mesa-Tejada’s letter)…
                expressed concern that if a student leaves the para-professional remains

                employed          
        Matt Murphy…

         -      Commented regarding “evergreen clauses”…feels that if a contract has

                not been agreed upon that increases should not be automatic
         -       Believes that “taxable land” should be sold…commented that when

                 homes are foreclosed upon no taxes are being paid    
        Chairman O’Brien…
         - Commented that a workshop of Budget Committee School Board liaisons

           (Matt Murphy, Brian Vass, Bob O’brien) had not been able to be put together,

           and that answers to some questions submitted to the SAU were for him to

           refer to the town annual report
         - According to the 2010 town annual report there were 350 personnel on the

           school payroll. Payroll lists employee names and their salaries but does not

           indicate their position within the system
         - Some individuals on the town payroll are also on the vendor payment list.

      Matt Murphy…

         -  Commented that we need to have a better description of vendor payments.

            The committee wants to know what was purchased for the money spent…not

            just the name of the recipient

         -
Commented that the school administration needs to put requested items on

            a warrant article 
Chairman O’brien…

         -  Commented that there were in excess of $13M in vendor payments
         -  Reviewed December 2011 and January 2012 budget related meetings for

            both the town and school
         -  Questioned Budget Committee member Proctor Wentworth as to whether or

            not he will run again for the Budget Committee vacancy (created by the end

            of his current term) in the March 2012 election…not sure yet. The filing date

            for prospective candidates will be from January 25th, 2012 through February

            3rd, 2012 
Approval of November 10th Minutes:
         Motion by Matt Murphy…seconded by Proctor Wentworth
Next Meeting: Thursday, January 12th, 7:00 pm
ADJOURNMENT
On a motion from Matt Murphy seconded by Proctor Wentworth the meeting was adjourned at 7:36 PM.
For the Committee

Brian Vass

Secretary
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